Dear (Insert Local Association Name) Member,

Next year (2014-2015) the way you pay your (Insert Local Association Name)/NEA/NSEA dues will change. We are switching from using payroll deduction to an EFT plan (Electronic Funds Transfer). During the last week of April, your (Insert Local Association Name) representatives will be sending out information on how to set up your EFT Account. You can do this online on your own, or you will be able to (attend one of the sessions that will be offered at your school) where your (Insert Local Ass Name) representatives will walk you through the process and help you set up your account. You will still have the option to make a one-time payment with a credit card on the NSEA web-site or with a check if you prefer.


Why the change? There has been legislation passed in other states (Alabama, Wisconsin, North Carolina and Arizona, and expected in Kansas to name a few) that bans using payroll deduction for unions. Education associations in those states were scrambling to change their method of payment when the laws were enacted. States which lose payroll deduction mid-year have seen a 30% to 50% loss of membership.  We want to get ahead of this issue in Nebraska.   Although there is no immediate threat this year, at least twice in the past the Business and Labor Committee has proposed it. So far it has not made it out of committee to the floor, but it could happen in the future. We want to take that threat away and just be prepared. 
In the past two years we have piloted this process in 10 different locals without any loss of membership.  This year we are switching 103 additional locals to EFT.  (Local Association Name) has agreed to work with NSEA in switching the way we pay dues to Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) and your (Local Association Body who made the decision) feels this is a transition that can easily be made.

The amount of dues will be exactly the same and the money will be distributed to the same parties. The only difference is you will see the monies being taken out of your bank account, not your monthly check. This will happen in 10 monthly installments from October through July on a date very close to your payroll date.

More information will soon follow on this process. We will be planning a spring enrollment this year just adding the step to create an EFT account. Do not hesitate to talk to your (Insert your Local Association Name) representative or any (Insert Local Association Name) officer if you have questions.
Thank for your help in neutralizing this threat from the people who do not wish our Association well. 
(Insert Local Name) Education Association Leadership Team 2014-2015
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